
DEPARTMENT OF 
PUBLIC WORKS 

ENGINEERING DIVISION 

THOMAS M. FINLEY 
ENGINEERING DIVISION MANAGER 

May 2, 1989

CITY OF SACRAMENTO 
CALIFORNIA 

APPROVED 
BY THE CITY COUNCIL 

MAY 2 1989 

OFFICE OF THE

CrrY C;S:P.K

927 TENTH STREET 
ROOM 200 
SACRAMENTO, CA 
95814-2705 

916-449-8220 

CONSTRUCTION SECTION 
640 BERCUT DRIVE 
SUITE B 
SACRAMENTO, CA 
95814-0131 

916-449-5282 

City Council 
Sacramento, California 

Honorable Members In Session: 

SUBJECT: Sewer Main Replacement, 3rd Street - Q to 0 Streets; 4th Street - P Street 
to Capitol Avenue; 9th Street - T to U Streets (PN:XC26/XC31/XC71) - Project 
Approval and Bid Advertisement 

SUMMARY 

Plans and specifications for this project have been prepared. Approval of the plans 
and specifications and authorization to advertise for bids is recommended. 

BACKGROUND 

This project will remove and replace deteriorated sewer mains in three (3) locations 
(as listed above) in the downtown area. 

A Categorical Exemption for this project was filed with the County Clerk of the County 
of Sacramento on October 18, 1988. The engineer's estimated construction cost is 
$298,500. 

FINANCIAL DATA 

Sufficient funds are available for this project. The estimated total project cost. 
Including all planning, design and construction costs, is $380,200. The current 
budget is $410,000, which was approved in the Capital Improvement Program from the 
Sewer Fund (414). The funds available for this project amount to $389,000, as of 
April 10, 1989. 

A non-refundable fee of $15 will be charged for each set of plans and specifications 
to cover reproduction costs.
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POLICY CONSIDERATIONS 

None. 

MBE/WBE EFFORTS  

Plans and specifications will be sent to nineteen (19) plan rooms and construction 
services organizations for publication and use by the construction industry of 
Northern California. There are four (4) organizations on the distribution list that 
are directly involved with the MBE and WBE contractors. 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council approve the plans and specifications for this 
project and authorize the City Clerk to advertise for bids to be received on June 6, 
1989.

Respectfully submitted, 

THOMAS MFINLEY 
Engineering Division Manager 

Recommendation Approved:
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N. Dee Lewis, Supervising Engineer 
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